

Regular Board Meeting 
March 8, 2021
President Roseth called the meeting to order.

Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth, Erika Kessel, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose, Kevin Mortenson, Sheryl Narva, Sgt. Mazur, Brandon Risch & Wendy Bue
Absent: Mindy Hess-Library Director
Visitors:  Jon & Nicole Crocker, Erica Kraemer, Ben Funcke-Heartland Business Systems & Roger Stevens
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, seconded by L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes and motion carried.  
Jon & Nicole Crocker:  In August of 2019 Jon & Nicole approached the board about purchasing the parcel # 186-0125.0085 which is directly behind their 971 Elm Lane lot for $2,000.00 at that time it got placed on the back burner but now they interested in moving forward in purchasing that parcel.  President Roseth stated that Jelinek Trucking has a contract with the village to log off the viable timber from the remaining undeveloped lots in the village’s Northwoods Addition.  B. Risch stated that once the road bans are off the roads, Jelinek would start logging that off.  Jon Crocker would rather have it logged before he takes ownership as it would decrease his work load for the future pole barn shed, he plans to build on that parcel.  Attorney Radcliffe looked at contract with Jelinek and received a copy and then discussed with the board their options. It was discussed the sale could take place no later than January 1, 2022 due to logging contract but could be done sooner and with contingencies that they take parcel as is after logging is completed, no expectation from the village to ever put Birch Lane road in the undeveloped area, no covenants or restrictions for building and $2,000 purchase price.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the parcel sale to the Crocker’s for $2000.00 with the contingencies discussed by the village attorney, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes as K. Mortenson is abstaining from voting, motion carried.,
Officers Report:  Sgt. Mazur is in attendance; the patrol log and daily reports were emailed to the clerk and will be filed with the minutes.  If any questions or concerns we are to email Sgt. Mazur as he works evening hours.
Maintenance Report (Brandon Risch)
· Ben from Heartland Business Solutions submitted two quotes for updating the physical security of shop, auditorium and community center and was here to answer any questions the trustees might have with the quotes. 1- $ 5,867.93 for cabling for Cameras & Access control; 2- $ 13,006.01 for Cameras & Access control.
S. Roseth asked if this was a new system and Ben stated it was for new and tying in with the existing system we have now.  No action was taken on this matter and the trustees thanked Ben for attending.
· Clean up Days will be April 19th through the 24th.  Called Tri-City Sanitation and prices will be the same as last year.

· R & R Waste will be here to do the annual jetting and camera of our sewer system for $3000.00; they will check some hot spots and they clean about a 1/3 of the village each year.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve R & R Waste’s quote, 2nd D. Linberg, 6 yes votes, motion carried. 

· Midwest Meter has not gotten a quote to Brandon for meter testing; as some 2 in meters need to be tested & 6 in every other year.

· Brandon will be talking with Eric from Greenleaf about setting up a contract for sanding in the village.

· Maintenance logs are now in both vehicles; Brandon had copies for the trustees to review.  His only concern is making sure his documents for his wage breakdown from streets, water & sewer.

Committees:  C. Rose stated that she thinks our Special Board meetings have gotten out of hand and that committees should again be used to cut down on the amount of money the board is spending on special meetings.  C. Rose stated it cost the village at least $500 for the last special meeting and we had at least 10 last year.  We should be utilizing our committees since we aren’t paying the members that attend.  The Clerk stated President Boe changed the personnel & finance committees to all board members but haven’t utilized the committees in years except when a few issues have arisen.
Attorney Radcliffe stated that the President assigns members to committees, picks chairs for those same committees & then meetings are then posted and agendas for issues that need to be discussed by that committee will be done with recommendations made back to board at next month’s meeting.   He will be checking into this issue as he believes you have to pay for both special board meetings & committee meetings.
Library: (Mindy Hess)
Not present and no reports to file with the minutes.
Park/Rec:  No applications and re-submitted notice to the paper for advertising.
Clerk’s Report: (W. Bue)
· Auditors were here; everything went well. They will do our Form C, PSC water report, TID # 4 annual report and our Berkadia loan report, but no final numbers yet from them.
· April 6th election

· FFA Memorial Day Tractor pull will take place this year as well as Taylor Old Fashioned Days will be hosting events June 4 & 5th; it will be a more toned-down social version but more information to follow next month.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 12,456.42; TID # 4 $ 376.03; Water $ 9,076.32 & Sewer $ 5,309.87.   K. Mortenson made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:  Clerk asked if there are any suggestions from trustees for employee handbook; she has gotten some from E. Kessel. Another draft will be printed for the trustees to review and edit.
R. Stevens asked to speak to the trustees again about the sandblasting & painting of the gun in Veteran’s Park and if the village would be willing to donate monies towards the maintenance work needed.  Discussed this with R. Stevens and it will be tabled till next month pending new information.
New Business:  President Roseth stated the trustees will have to discuss on next month’s agenda & possible motion for the closing of bank, village accounts, added mileage and the possibility of applying for another banking institution to acquire the premise for business.
L. Lythjohan made a motion to adjourn, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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